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Friends Really Make a Difference 
By Michael Lowman, Editor and FoKFP Board Member 

 I want to apologize for this late issue of Down on 

the Farm.  I was unexpectedly admitted to the 

hospital for a bit over a week at the beginning of 

October and have been limited in what I could do 

during my recovery.  This was during one of the 

business times of the year for the Friends of Kinder 

Farm Park.  The Fall Harvest Festival, which I was 

supposed to help with volunteer food was just 

around the corner, this edition of the newsletter was 

due on Nov. 3rd, and the Jingle Bell Hayride, which 

I was chair for, was coming up at the beginning of 

December. 

It is with sincere gratitude that I thank all the 

Friendsô officers, board members and members, 

along with the Kinder Farm Park rangers and staff 

for their support and kind wishes as I recover, and 

for picking up where and when needed to help with 

the park events. 

I would also like to take this opportunity on behalf 

or the Friends of Kinder Farm Park, to wish you and 

yours, Happy Holidays and a Joyful New Year! 

 

 

Fall Harvest Festival 2019 

The Friends of Kinder Farm Park would like to 

thank the community for the wonderful turnout at 

our annual Fall Harvest Festival on October 12th.  

The gorgeous weather brought out an estimated 

13,500 people to have a great time and support this 

wonderful park. 

(Continues on next page) 
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Fall Harvest Festival (Cont.) 

There was something for everyone.  Some of the 

activities for the little ones included, Pumpkin 

Bowling, a Fishing and Duck Pond, Pony Rides, 

Pumpkin Painting, creating a Forky Character, and 

squirting with a 

real firehose with 

the help of an 

Anne Arundel 

County Fireman.  

Older Kids 

enjoyed shooting 

at targets with the Corn Cob Cannons. 

There was plenty for families and friends to enjoy 

together, like a Hayride, Scarecrow Making, Farm 

Animals, Touring the Kinder Farmhouse, shopping 

at the various 

vendor stands, 

and of course 

enjoying the 

treats and food 

offered by the 

variety of food 

vendors. 

There is a lot of work that goes into planning and 

putting on this event each year.  The Friends Fall 

Harvest Committee start meeting in April to plan 

for the festival in October.  Our biggest obstacle 

each year is getting enough volunteers to help on 

the day of the festival.  This year we had  

approximately 240 volunteers step up to help out. 

A heartfelt hank you goes out to all the volunteers, 

and to the Anne Arundel County Park Rangers and 

staff that helped.  We couldnôt do this without all of 

you. 

Mark October 10, 2020 on your calendar for next 

yearôs Fall Harvest Festival.  Also, if you would 

like to help on Fall Harvest Festival Committee 

email:  contact@kinderfarmpark.org. 

 

 

 

 

Here at Christina Josephs, we 
strive to give our clients 

the best quality services to meet 
and exceed your expectations. 

We are a full-service salon, offering 
a range of services from 

haircuts to facials! 

Present this flyer at your next 
appointment to receive $5 off 

your service! 

8268 Veterans Hwy 
Millersville MD 21108 

(410) 987- 7700 
Christinajosephsalon@yahoo.com  

 

 

mailto:contact@kinderfarmpark.org
mailto:Christinajosephsalon@yahoo.com
http://www.christinajosephsalon.com/
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Annual All -Hands Meeting 

The Friends of Kinder Farm Parkôs Annual all 

hands Meeting will be held on Wednesday, 

December 11, 2019 at 6:30 PM in the Visitors 

Centerôs Harvest Hall.   

This meeting includes the election of officers and 

board members that will lead the Friends for 2020.  

The slate members that volunteered to run was 

announced at the November meeting include: 

Carrie Fielder for President 

Karen Haghighi for Vice President 

Barbara Buchlietner for Treasurer 

Chris Mowry for Secretary 

Board Members 

Rich Christie 

Bill Hassel 

Ruth Heffner 

Mike Lowman 

Jen Plant 

Kirk Platt 

Jim Rausch 

Rich Tambascio 

Prior to the election, the floor will be open for 

additional nominations. 

Come and join in the meeting and find out what is 

happening and see where you can help. 

 

Join or Renew Membership Now! 

December is the best time to join or renew your 

membership in the Friends of Kinder Farm Park. 

Not only do you get to enjoy all the benefits of 

being a member for 2020 but, if you join/renew and 

pay for your membership by December 31, 2019 

you will be entered in a drawing for reimbursement 

of your dues and receive a 2020 free pass to Anne 

Arundel County Regional Parks. 

The Friends offer both an Individual and a Family 

membership. 

¶ The Individual membership is $15.00 per 

year, and includes two free hayride tickets 

that can be used at any Kinder Park event 

offering hayrides during the year 

¶  The Family membership is $25.00 per year 

and includes 4 free hayride tickets. 

You can join up right now by visiting the 

Membership page on our website at:  

http://www.kinderfarmpark.org/join.html  

There you will find out more about the benefits 

of joining the Friends and have the option of 

either filling out an application online and using 

Pay Pal to make your payment; or, printing an 

application and mailing in your payment. 

 

 

Jingle Bell Hayride Sold Out! 

This yearôs Jingle Bell Hayride being held on 

Saturday December 7, 2019 from 10:00 Am until 

Noon is sold out. 

Everyone that signed up please be sur to check in 5-

10 minutes before your scheduled hayride time and 

those using Free tickets, have them to present at the 

check-in table.  

(Continues on next page) 

http://www.kinderfarmpark.org/join.html
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Jingle Bell Hayride (Cont.) 

 

As in the past there will be lots of things to do in 

addition to your hayride.  You can visit with Santa 

and Mrs. Claus, roast marshmallows over an open 

fire, take a photo in Santaôs sleigh, visit with some 

of our farm animals, and tour the Kinder Farmhouse 

which is decorated for the holidays.  After your 

hayride be sure to get a nice warm drink and some 

goodies to enjoy. 

 

Autumn at the Apprentice Garden 
By Janet Clausen, Co-chair of the Apprentice Garden, and 

Master Gardener 

The Apprentice Garden at Kinder Farm Park is a 

program organized by the University of Maryland 

Extension Master Gardeners.  The Apprentice Garden is 

dedicated to teaching families with children to grow 

their own produce organically, and it occupies the ñfirstò 

space at the community garden entrance.  Each family 

has a personal garden space, ~3.5ô by 8ô, where they can 

plant the vegetables they would like to eat, and the 

families and Master Gardeners share in planting and 

tending the common garden areas.  From April through 

September, we meet every Wednesday at 6:30PM to 

plant, weed, water, de-bug, and harvest our garden-

grown vegetables, fruits and herbs.   

(Continues on next page) 

 

www.alexanderanimalhospital.com 

 

Individualized Veterinary Care 

Serving Severna Park Since 2013 

410-777-8678 

160 Ritchie Hwy, A9, Severna Park, MD 21146 

 

Why Choose Alexander Animal 

Hospital? 
× Daily After-Hours Emergency Service 

until Midnight 
× Patient & Compassionate Care Team 
× Separate Cat & Dog Waiting Rooms 
× Individualized Patient Care 
× Emphasis on Client/Pet Owner 

Education 

Services 
× Wellness Exams 
× Vaccines 
× Lost Pet Microchip ID 
× Dental Care 
× Surgical Services 
× And moreé 

Hours 

Monday ï Friday:  9:00 AM-6:00 PM 
Saturday:  9:30 AM-1:00 PM 

Sunday: Closed 

https://d.docs.live.net/018f4dad2ae9917d/Documents/Kinder%20Park%20Docs/Newsletter/2019/Spring%202019/www.alexanderanimalhospital.com
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Apprentice Garden (Cont.) 

The gardeners plan to maximize the produce from a 

garden space using a variety of strategies: 

1) by the appropriate timing and spacing when 

planting, 

2) by inter-planting early and summer vegetables, 

3) through successive plantings to spread out the 

ripening of one type of crop, and 

4) by succession planting of fall crops when spring 

and summer crops are finished. 

For each seasonôs plantings, no-till gardening techniques 

are used; no pesticides or herbicides are applied; and 

only Leaf-gro and organic fertilizer are used monthly.  

At the beginning of each month, families fertilized their 

plants with organic fertilizer.  Pests are hand-picked and 

dropped in a bucket of soapy water.  Though no 

pesticides were used in the garden, again this year, we 

had surprisingly few pests. 

2019 was a challenging season for all gardeners.  Greens 

of all kinds produced well early in the year,  and string 

beans had a 

notably long 

season.  Tomatoes 

and peppers 

ripened later in 

the season and 

continued to 

produce well into 

the fall.  A 

favorite harvest is always the digging of potatoes, and 

this season produced a large number of potential French 

fries.  While the children can observe other vegetables as 

they grow, potatoes are always a surprise as the children 

find them while carefully digging under the dried-up 

potato vines. 

A new challenge this season was the addition of an 

additional community garden space, dedicated to vines: 

melons, pumpkins, winter squash and tomatillos.  

Unfortunately, critters helped themselves to the 

pumpkins and squash, but the melons and tomatillos 

were plentiful and were shared with all the gardeners. 

Perennial grey goldenrod and Black-eyed Susans, 

planted along the outside edges of the garden fence 

bloomed well.  Their blooms attracted pollinators, and 

the seed heads were left to feed the birds through the fall 

and winter months.  The perennials will also keep weeds 

away from the edges of the garden. 

The Apprentice Garden project closed in September, 

though some families continued to tend late-season 

vegetables.  Most of the garden spaces were cleared of 

plant debris and a cover crop of crimson clover was 

planted to nourish the soil during the winter and prevent 

weed growth.  Fresh straw was laid over newspaper in 

the pathways to prevent weed growth there. 

 

For more information about the Apprentice Garden, 

please contact Janet Clauson at email: 

janetclauson301@gmail.com\ 

 

Anne Arundel Bird Club Field Trips 

(Dec. thru Feb.) 

The Anne Arundel Bird Club 
happenings listed here 
are open to all bird 
lovers.  

Sandy Point State 

Park and 

surrounding area 

December 7, 

Saturday, ½ day, meet at Bay 50 at 7:30 AM 

This annual trip is a favorite for club members as 

we should see a large variety of ducks, hawks and 

wintering passerines.  Dress warmly as it is chilly 

along the bay. 

Contact:  Hal Wierenga and Lynn Davidson at 

410-353-3776, or email hal.lynn@comcast.net 

(Continues on next page) 
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